
     

CASE H 
  

WESSEX COUNCIL - COUNCILLOR DOUGLAS 
 
Summary 
 
The East Wessex Community Area Forum covers three wards of the borough: 
Whapton, Box and Friary. The complainant is a Progressive councillor for Whapton 
and he and two other Progressives won the ward from Labour in 2004. The council is 
Labour-run: Councillor Douglas is deputy leader and also chairman of the area 
forum, which has the power to spend the Housing Investment Programme (HIP) 
monies allocated to it. Part of the allocation is budgeted to replace old wooden doors 
on council houses with PVCu doors. 
 
The Progressive councillors for Whapton asked repeatedly for HIP funding for their 
ward. Each time they were told that it had already been committed for new doors in 
Councillor Douglas’s ward (Box), and the vice-chairman’s ward (Friary) with nothing 
for Whapton, even though there was a street there where doors were in urgent need 
of replacement (June Avenue). The complainant discovered that the chairman and 
vice-chairman of the forum have private business meetings in advance of the public 
forum. The complainant also discovered that Councillor Douglas had allegedly 
arranged matters so that all the spend on the new doors went to his ward. 
 
It is alleged that at such a business meeting on 24 June 2005, Councillor Douglas 
and the vice-chairman privately approved the allocation of £14,404 to June Avenue. 
One of the defeated Whapton Labour councillors, who the complainant says plans to 
stand again in 2006 and is a friend of Councillor Douglas, then organised a petition 
along June Avenue asking the council to consider installing new doors. This was 
presented to the council by a resident on 29 June 2005 and then received by 
Councillor Douglas at a press call in advance of the formal meeting of the forum. The 
complainant believes that Labour has orchestrated the petition in the knowledge that 
the money had already been agreed. The complainant also believes that Councillor 
Douglas has used and abused his position as chairman of the forum, deputy leader, 
and as a member of the standards committee to manipulate the allocation of funding 
to his political advantage. The former Whapton councillor subsequently wrote to the 
newspaper to take credit for the decision and to criticise the Progressive councillors 
in Whapton Ward. 
 




































